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Happy New Year Muddy Brook Families, 

2015 has brought with it some very raw temperatures! Although the  
outdoor temperature has been cold, inside Muddy Brook, warmth exudes 
and calmness radiates. Children have returned from a very long vacation 
happy to be here and proud to continue growing and learning. The routines 
are well established, many faces are familiar and new faces are fitting in 

beautifully.  

During vacation I had a chance to revisit some of the topics that I studied 
last year when I was in the Master’s program, Mind, Brain and Education, at 
Harvard University. I read two books about learning and the brain;  
Differentiation and the Brain by David Sousa & Carol Ann Tomlinson and 
The Teaching Brain a brand new book by a college friend, Vanessa  
Rodriguez. Both of these books discuss brain development and the  
importance of engagement and connection in the process of learning and 

memory.   

At Muddy Brook the student reports that have come home thus far have 
given you a sense of where your child performs compared to our standards 
and peer norms. As we move forward and look toward our March 27  
student-led portfolio afternoon, where we will focus on individual student 
progress, we will begin to guide students in setting their own goals and/or 
in participating and reflecting on their individual growth. Please support 
this process by noticing when your child works hard. Celebrate and engage 
in the effort! Vanessa Rodriguez would say that, “Teaching is an interaction 
that occurs between humans who express a desire to connect with each  
other and join their knowledge.” She states that teaching is the interchange 
that happens between individuals.  Our work is to know each learner, listen 

to each other, build on strengths and support weaknesses.  

We are all learners and we are all teachers. 2015 can bring new  
experiences for each and every one of us. May 
we open our hearts to learning and may we 

teach others with sensitivity and awareness. 

Happy 2015, 

Nan Thompson  
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Music Notes from Mr. Gillespie 

This month in 3rd and 4th grade music the students will be developing their 
creativity by mixing and producing music.  Each third grade student will be 
using the app “Figure” on the iPad to mix and record a short tune, which  
includes drums, bass and lead parts.  4th grade students will be exploring the 
app “Garage Band” and the variety of instruments and sounds they can mix 
and record.  Parents will have the opportunity to listen to what all of the  
students have created at www.soundcloud.com starting in a few weeks.  It will 

be a fun and creative unit! 

In January The 2nd Grade will be having fun with the “boomwhackers”,  
learning to read music and perform with these fun instruments!  The students 

will also begin learning to play the recorder by the end of the month 

Select Chorus will begin shortly!  This chorus of 3rd and 4th graders will  
rehearse every Friday at 8am (starting on January 23rd).  This group will 
work on advanced singing techniques and perform select pieces at our Spring 
Concert.  Any student interested in signing up for the Select Chorus should sign 

up outside the music room starting next week. 

The Muddy Brook Band will begin weekly rehearsals on Wednesdays at 
8:00 (starting on January 21st).  These rehearsals are in addition to the  
students’ regular lesson.  Keep up the home practice as we start to learn new 

and exciting band music! 

 

 

Welcome back to Muddy Brook Elementary School.  The halls are once again full of music before school every 
day.  Our Winter concert was a huge success and we are on to bigger and better things.  Advanced students 
will be learning new bowing styles this month.  Better control of the bow will allow them to use slurs and ties. 
Ask them to show you the difference.  Beginning strings will be learning more advanced rhythms using quarter, 
half, and eighth notes as well as the corresponding rests. Not only will students  be able to play with more  
complicated rhythms, but they will be seeing the correlations between Music and Math hands on. The Perfect 
Practice Competition also begins this month.  Students will track their home and school practice on charts for 

eight weeks.  Parents need to sign each week as I will be notating our good practice routines.  

 

Kindergarten Music with Mrs. Moran will incorporate the holidays 
of the month.  We will be learning about New Year’s Customs as 
well as Martin Luther King Day.  We will be learning  
appropriate songs about these two January events.  Students will 
also further the concept of Loud versus Soft singing through  
classroom games and songs.  Lots of fun learning going on this 

month.  

  

Orchestra Outlook by Juraye Moran 

http://www.soundcloud.com
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Music Magic by Julie Bickford 
Happy New Year! 

During the month of January, students in Pre-K, Kindergarten, 
and 1st grade will be learning about the instruments of the  
orchestra. Each class will discover the different instrument  
families: strings, woodwinds, brass, and percussion. The  
students will read about the instruments, listen to musical  
examples of each instrument, and explore the instruments’ size 

and shape with a coloring activity.  

First grade students will continue to work on their rhythm  
reading and writing this month. You may see some rhythm  
compositions coming home, so stay tuned! Kindergarten  

students will continue to echo, create, and decode rhythm patterns using their voices, 

their hands, rhythm sticks, and various percussion instruments.  

 All classes will continue to sing and dance joyfully, so remember to ask your  

children to sing at home! 

Don’t 

Forget to 

Sing at 

Home! 

Songs to Sing at Home  

The More We Get Together (K/1) 

Hello Everybody (1) 

Goodbye Everybody (K/1) 

My Hat it has Three Corners (K) 

Going Over the Sea (K) 

The Crocodile Song (1) 

My Little Puppy (1) 
 
 

Musically yours, 
      Ms. Bickford  
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Library Update 
 

Happy New Year!  

I hope these past two weeks provided you with enjoyable family time and a chance to discover some new 

books and revisit some old favorites! 

The month of January is a time to think about what we’ve learned so far this school year and to begin  

exploring new topics.  

PreK, EK, and K are beginning the month with a very brief review of library procedures and book care.  

1st and 2nd grade are finishing up their fairytales and fable units during the first and second week of January. 

3rd and 4th grade are beginning the month with an introduction to the self-check-out system so they will have the 
chance to check-out books even if I am not present (or am busy with another class). This will provide the older 
students with some more independence and responsibility. They are all very excited for this new library  

feature.  

During the next month I will also be working more closely with classroom teachers to better connect library  
lessons with what is happening in the classrooms. This connection will provide your child(ren) with a deeper  
understanding of topics being discussed in the classroom and will give them the chance to explore specific  

areas that interest them.   

Also, within the next month or so we will be unveiling a new area in the library: The Muddy Brook Authors 
Corner! This special area will feature stories written by Muddy Brook students and staff and will be available 

for everyone to peruse. Stories written in The Story Kitchen, in the classroom, and at home will be included in 

this wonderful new space! I am excited to see what stories emerge from our amazing community!  

If you ever need/want to contact me, I would love to hear from you: elisabeth.smith@bhrsd.org 

Happy Reading! 
Elisabeth Smith 

School Library Media Specialist  

mailto:elisabeth.smith@bhrsd.org
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Greetings from the Art Studio by Ali Benton 

Greetings from the art studio! 

I hope the New Year finds your family happy, healthy, and full of art!  Students came back to school energized 
and ready to work.  We started with self-portraits which help assess artists’ comfort level with detail,  
proportion and the human form.  Students also conferred their plans and goals for upcoming art work.   

Choice-based art education allows students to follow their passions while building on existing skills. 

Artists at every grade level will be observing and drawing in art class in the upcoming weeks.  Students will be 
developing their own plans for projects that show and grow their abilities to envision, express, stretch and  
explore (Artist Habits of the Mind).  Winter will be an art-centered wonderland at Muddy Brook as students 
connect their learning, ideas and questions across the curriculum.  I am excited to see where students take their 
ideas in the weeks ahead!  As always, please ask your child about their art experiences and encourage art 

play and open ended discussions about color, shape and artist intent when observing the world around you. 

 

Artfully yours,  

Ms. Benton  

Alexandra.benton@bhrsd.org 

Building with blocks is always a popular art center for artists of all ages. 

file:///C:/Users/chkelly/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/ARTIST_HABITS_OF_MIND.jpg
mailto:Alexandra.benton@bhrsd.org
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Chess Club  
News 

 

CHESS CLUB is thriving. The games are getting better and better as students from kindergarten 
to fourth grade play each other, winning and losing and finding new ways to become better 
chess players. Everyone is having lots of fun. If you haven't discovered THE CHESS CLUB yet, 
come join us every Monday and Wednesday morning from 8:00 to 8:30 in the Muddy Brook  
library. Learn how to play or come and practice your game. Adults are welcome as well. In the 
spring, we will be having the annual Muddy Brook chess tournament and those who have been 
practicing their chess skills will have an advantage over those who enter the tournament at the 

last second. 

Benjamin Franklin had many words to say about how to play chess. Here are some of them that 

I would like to share with you:  

“When playing chess, moderate your desire for victory over your adversary and be pleased with 
one over yourself. Snatch not eagerly at every advantage caused by his unskillfulness or inattention, 
but point out to him kindly, that by such a move he leaves a piece in danger and unsupported, that 
by another he will put his king in a perilous situation, etc. By this generous civility you may indeed, 
happen to lose the game to your opponent, but you will win what is better, his esteem, his respect, 

and his affection, together with the silent approbation and goodwill of impartial spectators.” 

Gene Kalish 










